
8. GOLF LINKS ROAD:  PARKING SPACE FOR HOLDERS OF MOBILITY CARDS ONLY 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Malcolm Taylor - Area Engineer, DDI 371-1604 

Corporate Plan Output:  Signals, Signs and Shelters 9.5.94 

 
 The purpose of this report is to inform the Board of a request from the management of The Palms Mall, Shirley 

for the removal of the ‘Parking space for holders of mobility cards only’ at the mall entrance in Golf Links Road. 
 
 The Palms management requested that consideration be given to the removal of existing parking space for 

holders of mobility cards at the Mall entrance in Golf Links Road, because of its infrequent use for its designated 
purpose.  A survey on its use supports this request.  There are six parking spaces designated for this purpose 
beside the shopping mall entrance.   

 
 The Parking Operation Manager is agreeable to the removal of the ‘Parking Space for holders of mobility cards’ 

at this location. 
 
 Recommendation: That the parking of vehicles restricted to ‘Holders of mobility cards only’ on the 

western side of Golf Links Road commencing at a point 203.5 metres from its 
intersection with New Brighton Road and extending in a northerly direction for a 
distance of 6.5 metres be removed. 

 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the abovementioned recommendation be adopted. 


